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From:   Michael Terry 
Deputy PIO, 352-238-4801 

 
Re: Death Investigation – Java Road – Webster 
 
Date:  May 3, 2020 
 

 

Deputies with the Hernando County Sheriff’s Office are currently on the scene of a death 
investigation at a residence on Java Road in Webster. 
 
All parties have been accounted for at the scene. 
 
There is no danger to the community. 
 
Additional details will be provided as they are made available by investigators at the scene. 
 
The Office of Sheriff: 

The Office of the Sheriff is established by the Florida Constitution. As a constitutional officer, the Sheriff has 

the exclusive authority to administer his or her agency and is responsible for preserving the peace 

throughout the entire county, carrying out the laws of the state, the orders of Florida courts, and the  

ordinances of the Board of County Commissioners. The Sheriff is the chief law enforcement and correctional 

officer of the county.  

Sheriff Al Nienhuis was initially appointed as the Sheriff of Hernando County by the Governor in January of 

2011.  He was then elected by the people of Hernando County in 2012, ran unopposed in 2016, and remains 

accountable to them. 
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